Reference: FOI.6616.21

Subject: COVID-19 deaths on Tywi ward

Date of Request: | 4 August 2021

Requested:

Hywel Dda University Health Board (UHB) has confirmed that between 4 January 2021 and 1 March
2021, eighteen (18) positive COVID-19 results were recorded on Tywi Ward at Glangwili General
Hospital.

Please state the number cases resulting in death from the above eighteen (18) cases?

Response:

Hywel Dda University Health Board (UHB) is currently in the process of reviewing hospital
acquired COVID-19 infections in line with the NHS Wales National Framework for the
Management of Patient Safety Incidents. An update on the review is due to be submitted at the
UHB’s next Quality Safety and Experience Committee (QSEC) meeting. As the review
progresses, further updates will also be presented at QSEC meetings.

This information is therefore exempt under Section 22 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000
(FolA), which states that information is exempt if it is intended that the information held by the
public authority will be published at a future date.

All papers submitted to QSEC are published on the UHB’s webpage and can be accessed via the
link below:

Quality Safety and Experience Committee (OSEC) - Hywel Dda University Health Board
(nhs.wales)
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https://hduhb.nhs.wales/about-us/governance-arrangements/statutory-committees/quality-safety-and-experience-committee-qsec/
https://hduhb.nhs.wales/about-us/governance-arrangements/statutory-committees/quality-safety-and-experience-committee-qsec/

